
Attention Dairy Exhibitors: 
 
There is much to be considered with the Department of Trade, Consumer 
and Protection (DATCP) order that has come into effect. The testing 
mandate on lactating dairy cattle and the H5N1 in Dairy Cattle are 
changing every day and will be in effect until 60 days following the last 
positive test in the United States. 
 
How we have done things in the past or what the fair looks like will be 
different this year.  We will work together to make sure the safety of our 
exhibitors, animals and Fairgoers is at the forefront of every decision. 
 
We encourage you to use your farm Veterinarian, Angie Ulness, Manitowoc 
County Dairy Educator and Lee Glaeser the Manitowoc County Fair Dairy 
Superintendent, for questions and guidance with testing and biosecurity 
recommendations. 
 
The Expo-Ice Center Board will continue to monitor the orders and we will 
get through this together. 
  
 


